ST. MICHAEL'S 918 Lincoln Box 309 LaCrosse, KS 67548

Rectory: 785-222-2561

ST. JOSEPH'S 202 Main Street Liebenthal, KS 67553 HOLY TRINITY 103 South Main Timken, KS 67575

Pastor: Fr. Stephen Dabanka

Office: 785-222-3292 e-mail: church@gbta.net

website: : http://rushcountycatholicchurches.com/

July 5, 2020

Fourteenth Sunday In Ordinary Time

TO USE OR RENT ST. MICHAEL'S PARISH CENTER: Call Janel Weigel 785-623-3689 FUNERAL DINNERS: St. Michael: Pat Lohrey 785-650-4255

St. Joseph: *Monica Legleiter* 785-342-5828 Holy Trinity: *Barb Oborny* 620-797-1490 Communion Calls: If anyone is sick at home or hospitalized, please notify Fr. Stephen.

For Baptism or Marriage Preparation: Please call Fr. Stephen.

Monday, July 6

Tuesday, July 7

8:00 am Liebenthal +Fr. Gilbert Herrman
Wednesday, July 8

Thursday, July 9

Friday, July 10

8:00 am LaCrosse +Joan Dreher
Saturday, July 11

8:00 am LaCrosse +Joan Dreher

Saturday, July 11 8:30 am LaCrosse +LeeRoy Schuckman

Saturday, July 11 6:30 pm Timken For The People And Needs Of Our Tri Parishes

Sunday, July 12 8:00 am Liebenthal +Viola Depperschmidt Sunday, July 12 10:00 am LaCrosse +Isabelle Schuckman

LITURGY MINISTERS:

Timken: Saturday, July 11 - 6:30 pm

COMMUNION: None SERVERS: None

LECTOR: Patricia Oborny

GIFTS: None

USHERS: Oborny Children

<u>Liebenthal: Sunday, July 12 – 8:00 am</u>

COMMUNION: None SERVERS: None

LECTOR: Leo Herrman

GIFTS: None USHERS: None

LaCrosse: Sunday, July 12 - 10:00 am

COMMUNION: Plate: None Cup: None

SERVERS: None

LECTOR: Danielle Wagner

HOSTS/GIFTS: None

USHERS: Mark and Pat Baalmann

Please find a replacement if you will not be at Mass

to fulfill your liturgical duty.

Stewardship Of Treasure

 Holy Trinity
 (June 27, 2020)

 Envelopes
 \$1720.00

 Offertory
 \$ 83.00

 Conard Mem
 \$ 20.00

 Votive
 \$ 50.00

 TOTAL
 \$1873.00

 St. Joseph (June 28, 2020)

 Envelopes
 \$550.00

 Offertory
 \$ 76.00

 Votive
 \$ 8.20

 TOTAL
 \$634.20

 Memorial Fund:
 \$100.00

 St. Michael (June 28, 2020)

 Envelopes
 \$1320.00

 On-Line
 \$ 140.00

 Offertory
 \$ 42.00

 Timken Bills
 \$1010.90

 Candles
 \$ 30.50

 TOTAL
 \$2543.40

Thank You For Your Support!

CONFESSIONS:

Holy Trinity: 5:30-6:00 pm before Saturday Mass St. Joseph: 7:00-7:30 am before Sunday Mass St. Michael: 8:00-8:30 am Saturday Morning By Scheduling An Appointment With Father.

CHURCH SECRETARY

If you need to reach JoAnn, Please call or text her at 785-623-1917 Or by email at jtchiefs0308@yahoo.com.

A WARM WELCOME to new parishioners!

Please introduce yourself to the Pastor. Family registration forms are located in back of the church.

Please fill out the form and drop in the collection basket or give to Father after Mass.

PRAYER CHAIN.... We pray for those among us who are ill and for their caregivers, for those experiencing a hardship or difficulty, and for those in the Armed Forces. To place someone's name on the prayer chain list, please call Ardis Viegra (222-3629).

Please keep in your prayers: Ruth Felder ~ Luana Moran
All Affected By The Coronavirus And That A Cure Will Be Found
Our World During This Time Of Crisis ~ For Peace In Our Country
Those In The Nursing Homes And Their Loved Ones ~ Healthcare Workers
Safe and Bountiful Harvest ~ Safety From Storms ~ Religious Vocations ~ World Peace

Our deepest sympathy and prayers to the family and friends of Steve VanWinkle.

May he rest in Eternal Peace.

<u>BULLETIN ITEMS:</u> Please give your announcements to Father, email to church@gbta.net, or mail to PO Box 309, LaCrosse. **Bulletin items are due by 9:00 am on Thursday.**

MASS STIPENDS can be left in the collection baskets or mailed. Please make checks to St. Michael's Stipend Fund, specify what church you want the Mass said, and indicate if you want the Mass said on a certain date. If you have a preferred date, please submit your request at least one month in advance. Each Mass is \$10.00.

****TRI PARISH NEWS****

CARD SHOWER: We are having a card shower in honor of Fr. Stephen's 30th Anniversary of his Priestly Ordination on July 21. Please leave your card in the collection basket or give your card directly to Father. You can also mail your card to Fr. Stephen at PO Box 309; LaCrosse 67548. Since we cannot have a gathering for Father's very special day, we hope you will help us shower him with cards showing him our appreciation and congratulations.



*****ST. MICHAEL in LACROSSE*****

JOB OPENING: St. Michael's Parish is looking for someone to fill the position of DRE (Director of Religious Education). If interested or you know of someone who is interested, please contact Fr. Stephen (620-253-7967), Amy Depperschmidt, Pastoral Council Chairperson, (785-259-0347), or Ruth Baalmann (785-222-6007).

*****ST. JOSEPH in LIEBENTHAL*****

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING is scheduled for Tuesday, July 14 at 7:00 pm in the school basement.

*****HOLY TRINITY in TIMKEN****

PARISH COUNCIL is looking for a volunteer to fill a vacant Council Position. Please visit with Fr. Stephen or Heather Ross if you are interested.

THOSE WHO WOULD LIKE TO INQUIRE ABOUT THE CATHOLIC FAITH please contact Fr. Stephen at 785-222-2561.

Heartland Center for Spirituality will be hosting several webinars in the next few months. The topics presented and discussed in the webinars are pressing issues that we are dealing with in today's world. The webinars will be held on the 2nd Thursday of the month of July, August, and September. They will run from 7:00-8:30 pm. Participants must register for each webinar to receive the link via email.

COVID-19 Conspiracy Theories and the "Mark of the Beast"-July 9

Can a Christian Believe in Evolution-August 13

What does it mean to be Pro-Life-September 10

Visit Heartland Center for Spirituality on their website to register for these webinars at https://heartlandspirituality.org/webinars.

<u>Catholics Vote!</u> A key tenet of Catholic life is faithful citizenship. We ALL have a responsibility to exercise that citizenship by voting. The Kansas Catholic Conference is helping initiate a statewide nonpartisan voter registration drive. Please go to <u>www.KansasCatholic.org</u> and click the link for VOTER REGISTRASTION INFORMATION. The deadline to register in the important summer primary is July 14. Please register TODAY and vote your Catholic values.

Are you or a loved one suffering from abortion? Find hope and allow God to heal your heart by attending a Rachel's Vineyard weekend retreat. The second retreat of 2020 to be held in the Kansas City area will be on July 24-26. For more information or to register, please call Teresa O'Donnell at (816) 679-4973 or email rvkcmo@gmail.com (please note: you might have to check your Spam folder for the guaranteed email reply) or visit www.rachelsvineyardkc.org.

THEO 4881 Accompanying Youth and Young Adults on their Journey (1 credit hour): Instructed by Rick Smith. Like the disciples on the road to Emmaus, young people are filled with questions. They want someone to walk with them in their questioning. This class shares paths of accompaniment. *This course is one of the 1 hour courses that may be used to obtain the Diocesan Certification in Youth Ministry. Classes are four Wednesday evenings from 6:00 to 9:30 pm on Aug. 26, Sept. 2, Oct. 7, Nov. 4.

THEO 3053 Sacramental Theology (3 credit hours): Instructor by Fr. Frank Coady. The class is a study of the theological an spiritual underpinnings of the liturgy, with specific application to each sacrament. Most of the course will focus on the Eucharist. *This course is one of the 3 hour courses that may be used to obtain the Diocesan Certification in Liturgical Ministry or Youth Ministry. Classes are Saturday mornings from 8:30 am to 12 noon on Sept. 19, 26, Oct. 3, 10, 17, 24, 31 Nov. 7, 14.

Golf Tournament: After much discussion with the Golf Classic team and the recent hardship that the COVID-19 pandemic has placed on some of our sponsors, we have decided to cancel the 2020 golf tournament. This was not an easy decision to make as the funds raised are used to offset part of the cost of long-term care for our retired Priests from the diocese. However, Ford County and Dodge City in particular remains a "prime hotspot" for the COVID-19 virus within the state of Kansas and we do not want to inadvertently expose anyone to the virus. Please accept our apologies for canceling the tournament this year and God willing, we will be able to resume the tournament in 2021. If you would still like to donate to the Retired Priest Benefit, you may send your gift to: Retired Priest Benefit; c/o Dechant Foundation; P O Box 741; Dodge City, KS 67801 from Mark W. Roth Director of Development.

